
TO: City Council 

FROM: Dan Smith, Water Resources and Sustainability Director  

DATE: January 17, 2023 

SUBJECT: Service Provider Agreement with Stantec for the Pioneer Park Riparian Restoration 
Amendment 1 

 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff requests City Council approve Amendment 1, which updates required contract 
provisions for the Department of Ecology, and authorize the Mayor to sign this Amendment 
with Stantec for the Pioneer Park Riparian Restoration project. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The southwest portion of Pioneer Park’s shoreline is rapidly eroding away, washing 
approximately 2,380 cubic yards of fine sediment every year into the Deschutes River, 
threatening a critical stock of Coho salmon. The project underway completes designs, 
acquires permits, and will ultimately construct a riparian restoration project to stabilize the 
slope and improve habitat conditions along that stretch of the Deschutes River.  
 
The Washington Department of Ecology (ECY) has recently revised its standard contract 
language provisions for any agreement underwritten by ECY grant or loan funds.  The 
contract being amended herein was executed prior to ECY’s requirement for the language 
inclusion, and ECY has since requested any contract held by the City funded in whole or in 
part, to be updated with the revised language.  

 

 
3) Policy Support: 
 

City Council approved the Service Provider Agreement with Stantec for the Pioneer Park 
Riparian Restoration project on June 29, 2022.  

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 None.  This amendment is required by ECY for the grant-authorized project. 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
There are no funding implications to this contractual amendment.   

 

 
6) Attachments: 
 

A. Service Provider Agreement with Stantec for the Pioneer Park Riparian Restoration 
Amendment 1 


